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FAMILY COURT OF AUSTRALIA

GPO Box 9991 Executive Officer
Canberra ACT 2601

19 September 2016

Via email: foitrequest-2211-al 287fe5@righttoknow.org.au

Dear Mr Valdez

This letter is in response to your request of 21 August 2016 (attached) under the
Freedom of Information Act 1982 (‘the FOI Act’) for a review of the original decision
made on your FOI request, as described below.

I am authorised by the Chief Executive Officer of the Family Court of Australiato
conduct the review set out in this letter. I note that you have previously been informed

of your rights of review in relation to these matters.

Your original request was as follows:




The original decision maker responded on 19 August 2016 and provided the
following: '
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You now seek review of this response.

Firstly, I support the information provided to you on 19 August 2016 in respect of the
Australian Chapter of The Association of Family and Conciliation Courts (AFCC).
There is nothing further that I can add to what has already been provided to you on
this matter.

Accordingly, I also deem your requests under points 1 to 4 and points 6 to 8 to be
relating to a private organisation, personal matters, and documents held in a private
capacity, all of which are outside of the jurisdiction of the Family Court and which
are therefore outside of the scope of matters that can properly be considered on behalf
of the Court.

I have also examined the searches that took place in relation to the Family Court's
corporate services documents and am satisfied that only one such document was
found. That document is a one-page tax invoice for conference registration fees.

I note that this document was provided to you with redactions made on the grounds of
section 47F, which allows for a public interest determination on personal privacy. The
parts of the document that were redacted refer to private contact details and bank




account details of a third party, that, to my and the original decision-maker's
knowledge, are not publicly available.

In making the decision to redact the original tax invoice, the original decision-maker
had regard to section 11A of the Act, which refers to public interest, and they
expressed the view that access through the Court to such information would be on
balance contrary to the public interest. I also support this decision.

In summary, my decision in reviewing this matter is to support the original decision
made in respect of your FOI request for the documents listed above.

Once again, please find attached information on your review rights, should you be
dissatisfied with this decision.

Yours sincerely

Leisha Lister
Executive Officer

Family Court of Australia
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